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At the February 28, 2023 Waterfront Development Committee (WDC) meeting, a 
presentation was made by the Waterfront Trail Rotary Community Action Team relating 
to an Economic and Tourism Impact Study commissioned by the group. This study has 
since been presented to Council at the May 1, 2023 Committee of the Whole meeting.  
 
The WDC recognizes that components of the next phase of development identified for 
the short to mid-term of the waterfront trail include the completion of the trail network 
that will include the section on Mission Island from Island Drive to Mission Marsh, the 
section on Island Drive from the floodway to Main Street, and the section north of Prince 
Arthur’s Landing to Richardson’s Terminal. 
 
Administration provided their short- and long-term plan for trail development at the June 
14, 2021 Committee of the Whole meeting. Administration has also previously 
recognized the waterfront trail as one of the City’s top infrastructure funding priorities.  
 
The Committee supports the continued inclusion of the waterfront trail as a priority in the 
Infrastructure Funding Priorities List presented to Council on May 15, 2023. 
 
 
 


